

Commonwealth of Australia

Gazette

Agricultural and veterinary chemicals

No. APVMA 4, 18 February 2025

Published by the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority



Australian Government

Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority

The Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Code Act 1994 (the Act) commenced on 15 March 1995. The Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code (the Agvet Code) scheduled to the Act requires notices to be published in the Gazette containing details of the registration of agricultural and veterinary chemical products and other approvals granted by the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority. The Agvet Code and related legislation also requires certain other notices to be published in the Gazette. A reference to Agvet Codes in this publication is a reference to the Agvet Code in each state and territory jurisdiction.

© Commonwealth of Australia 2025

This work is copyright. Apart from any use as permitted under the *Copyright Act 1968*, no part may be reproduced by any process without prior written permission from the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority (APVMA). Requests and inquiries concerning reproduction and rights should be addressed to:

Assistant Director, Communications
Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority
GPO Box 574
Canberra ACT 2601f

Email: communications@apvma.gov.au

Website: apvma.gov.au

General information

The APVMA Gazette is published fortnightly and contains details of the registration of agricultural and veterinary chemicals products and other approvals granted by the APVMA, notices as required by the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code (the Agvet Code) and related legislation and a range of regulatory material issued by the APVMA.

Pursuant to section 8J(1) of the Agvet Code, the APVMA has decided that it is unnecessary to publish details of applications made for the purpose of notifying minor variations to registration details. The APVMA will however report notifications activity in quarterly statistical reports.

Distribution and subscription

The APVMA Gazette is published in electronic format only and is available from the APVMA website.

If you would like to subscribe to receive email notification when a new edition is published, please complete a subscription form.

APVMA contacts

For enquiries regarding the publishing and distribution of the APVMA Gazette: Telephone: +61 2 6770 2300.

For enquiries on APVMA Gazette content, please refer to the individual APVMA contacts listed under each notice.

Privacy

For information on how the APVMA manages personal information when you contact us, see our Privacy Policy.

Contents

Agricultural chemical products and approved labels	1
Poisons Standard – Agricultural label variations	9
Veterinary chemical products and approved labels	36
Poisons Standard – Veterinary label variations	39
Approved active constituents	41
Licensing of veterinary chemical manufacturers	43
Amendments to the APVMA MRL Standard	47
Proposal to amend Schedule 20 in the Australian New Zealand Food Standards Code	48
Variations to Schedule 20 of the Australian New Zealand Food Standards Code	52
Agvet chemical voluntary recall: DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide	57

Agricultural chemical products and approved labels

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has registered or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the registration in respect of the following products and has approved the label or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval in respect of the containers for the chemical product, with effect from the dates shown.

Table 1: Agricultural products based on existing active constituents

Application no.	146576
Product name	Nufarm Evenbloom Plant Growth Regulator
Active constituent	520 g/L cyanamide
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of registration	29 January 2025
Product registration no.	95634
Label approval no.	95634/146576
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Registration of a 520 g/L cyanamide SL product for the regulation of bud break in various crops

Application no.	146676
Product name	CD5 Pure H2O Tablet
Active constituent	100 g/kg chlorine dioxide (CIO2) present as 200 g/kg sodium chlorite
Applicant name	OFP Company Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	073 540 520
Date of registration	30 January 2025
Product registration no.	95640
Label approval no.	95640/146676
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Registration of a 100 g/kg chlorine dioxide (ClO2) present as 200 g/kg sodium chlorite as a tablet formulation type product for use by commercial operators for the control of bacteria and biofilm, and for proactive management of protozoa, including cryptosporidium spp, in swimming pools

Application no.	145684
Product name	Angry Swan 500 SC Herbicide
Active constituent	500 g/L propyzamide
Applicant name	Swan Chemical Holdings Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	669 863 067
Date of registration	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	95437
Label approval no.	95437/145684
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Registration of a 500 g/L propyzamide suspension concentrate (SC) for selective control of certain grasses and broadleaf weeds in lettuce, sports turf, home lawns and legumes seed crops, canola, mustard, pyrethrum and pastures

Table 2: Variations of registration – agricultural chemical products

Application no.	147199
Product name	Coles Flying Insect Killer Fast Knockdown
Active constituents	1 g/kg esbiothrin, 0.5 g/kg permethrin, 0.2 g/kg imiprothrin
Applicant name	Aaron Laboratories Proprietary Limited
Applicant ACN	004 856 848
Date of variation	23 January 2025
Product registration no.	95272
Label approval no.	95272/147199
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from 'Aaron protects & kills fast knockdown flying insect spray' to 'Coles flying insect killer fast knockdown'

Application no.	142548
Product name	Contrac Blox
Active constituent	0.05 g/kg bromadiolone contains denatonium benzoate (bittering agent)
Applicant name	Bell Laboratories, Inc.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	28 January 2025
Product registration no.	48372
Label approval no.	48372/142548
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration and label particulars to amend the label instructions

Application no.	143963
Product name	Spalding Testadura Selective Herbicide
Active constituents	300 g/L MCPA present as the potassium salt, 20 g/L clopyralid present as the olamine salt, 15 g/L diffufenican
Applicant name	DGL Environmental Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	002 802 646
Date of variation	28 January 2025
Product registration no.	94570
Label approval no.	94570/143963
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration particulars, particulars of label, to lower the pack range from currently approved 1 L - 1000 L to 250 mL - 1000 L

Application no.	147230
Product name	Enviroside International Mozzie Kill Insecticide Paper
Active constituent	4.5 g/kg transfluthrin
Applicant name	Yanco Limited
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	29 January 2025
Product registration no.	83236
Label approval no.	83236/147230
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from 'Enviroside MOZZIE KILL Insecticide Paper' to 'Enviroside International Mozzie Kill Insecticide Paper'

Application no.	147228
Product name	Enviroside International Moth Kill Hangers
Active constituent	4.5 g/kg transfluthrin
Applicant name	Yanco Limited
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	29 January 2025
Product registration no.	88148
Label approval no.	88148/147228
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from 'Enviroside Moth Kill Hangers' To 'Enviroside International Moth Kill Hangers'

Application no.	146302
Product name	Farmalinx Stuka Flexi Herbicide
Active constituent	240 g/L picloram present as the potassium salt
Applicant name	Farmalinx Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 353 245
Date of variation	30 January 2025
Product registration no.	66952
Label approval no.	66952/146302
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration particulars and label to extend the pack range to 1000 L

Application no.	146751
Product name	Oxstar Herbicide Coated Fertiliser
Active constituent	10 g/kg oxadiazon
Applicant name	Turf Culture Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	117 986 615
Date of variation	30 January 2025
Product registration no.	83464
Label approval no.	83464/146751
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registered chemical product and label approval to include withholding periods (WHPs) as proposed by the APVMA

Application no.	145637
Product name	Genfarm Flutriafol 250 SC Fungicide
Active constituent	250 g/L flutriafol
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	30 January 2025
Product registration no.	58598
Label approval no.	58598/145637
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation of product registration and label approval to update the label with the latest disposal, safety and first aid directions

Application no.	145703
Product name	Odessa Herbicide
Active constituent	100 g/kg iodosulfuron-methyl-sodium
Applicant name	Turf Culture Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	117 986 615
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	86481
Label approval no.	86481/145703
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to product registration and label approval to amend the specific text in the label

Application no.	145688
Product name	Agro-Essence Propyzamide 500 SC Herbicide
Active constituent	500 g/L propyzamide
Applicant name	Agro-Alliance (Australia) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	130 864 603
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	66646
Label approval no.	66646/145688
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation of product registration and label approval to change the net contents from 5 L, 10 L, 20 L, 110 L–1000 L to 5 L–1000 L and include usages in legumes (chickpeas, faba beans, field peas, lentils and lupins)

Application no.	145677
Product name	Farmalinx Flumioxazin 500 WG Herbicide
Active constituent	500 g/kg flumioxazin
Applicant name	Farmalinx Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 353 245
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	92547
Label approval no.	92547/145677
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration and label particulars to include additional crop situations

Application no.	145831
Product name	Etong Flupropanate 745 Herbicide
Active constituent	745 g/L flupropanate present as the sodium salt
Applicant name	Shanghai E-Tong Chemical Co Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	68732
Label approval no.	68732/145831
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to particulars of registration and label approval to update the tank mix partner names

Application no.	145829
Product name	Sprays 2 Ways Raid One Shot Crawling Insects Surface Spray Targetkill
Active constituents	2.0 g/kg cypermethrin, 0.7 g/kg imiprothrin
Applicant name	S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 021 009
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	82235
Label approval no.	82235/145829
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to particulars of registration and label approval to change the product name and to increase the residual control period for certain pests

Application no.	145546
Product name	Foison Triclopyr 600EC Herbicide
Active constituent	600 g/L triclopyr present as the butoxyethyl ester
Applicant name	Foison Scitech Co., Limited
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	86392
Label approval no.	86392/145546
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to add smaller pack size and add spray drift restraints

Application no.	142550
Product name	Titan Fluroxypyr 140 + Aminopyralid 10 EC Herbicide
Active constituents	140 g/L fluroxypyr-meptyl, 10 g/L aminopyralid present as triisopropanolamine salt
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	4 February 2025
Product registration no.	92666
Label approval no.	92666/142550
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration particulars and particulars of label to add use in wheat and barley

Application no.	145731
Product name	Decco Potato Storage Sprout Inhibitor
Active constituent	980 g/kg chlorpropham
Applicant name	Decco US Post-Harvest Inc.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	5 February 2025
Product registration no.	62678
Label approval no.	62678/145731
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration particulars and particulars of label, to amend the formulation type of the registered product to hot fogging concentrate (HN), amend the net content description from briquets to measure packs and update label to bring in line with current Agricultural Labelling Code

Application no.	145828
Product name	Tallow-Wet 850 Surfactant
Active constituent	850 g/L tallow amine ethoxylate
Applicant name	Grow Choice Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	161 264 884
Date of variation	6 February 2025
Product registration no.	92523
Label approval no.	92523/145828
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration particulars and particulars of label to vary the label for cross referencing to another product

Application no.	145805
Product name	Sabakem Glufosinate 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L glufosinate-ammonium
Applicant name	Sabakem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	151 682 138
Date of variation	10 February 2025
Product registration no.	91138
Label approval no.	91138/145805
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to registration and label particulars to include uses in additional fruit species, pyrethrum, duboisia, green tea, native foods, and sugarcane, as well as forestry, summer fallow, oil tea tree, nursery stock and additional non-agricultural uses

Application no.	145904
Product name	Sprays 2 Ways Raid Max Antibacterial Fast Kill Crawling Insect Killer
Active constituents	2.0 g/kg cypermethrin, 1.47 g/kg orthophenyl phenol, 0.7 g/kg imiprothrin
Applicant name	S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 021 009
Date of variation	10 February 2025
Product registration no.	65861
Label approval no.	65861/145904
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to particulars of registration and label approval to change the product name and to increase the residual control period for certain pests

Poisons Standard - Agricultural label variations

The APVMA has updated relevant labels to meet the schedules of the Poisons Standard, as administered by the Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA).

The *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025* is the current edition. This supersedes the *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - October 2024) Instrument 2024*.

The *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025* included changes to the scheduling of bromoxynil as detailed in the <u>Explanatory Statement</u> supporting the *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025*.

Table 3: Agricultural label variations by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	4Farmers Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 092 428
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	56727
Label approval no.	56727/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	4Farmers Bromox MA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 092 428
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66583
Label approval no.	66583/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	4Farmers Bromoxynil Diflufenican Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 092 428
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69929
Label approval no.	69929/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	4Farmers Pyra Brom Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	210 g/L bromoxynil, 37.5 g/L pyrasulfatole
Applicant name	4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 092 428
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	90757
Label approval no.	90757/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Accensi Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	62747
Label approval no.	62747/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Accensi Triple Shot Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	65074
Label approval no.	65074/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Accensi Bromoxynil/MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69777
Label approval no.	69777/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Accensi Bromoxynil / Diflufenican 250/25 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil; 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	70413
Label approval no.	70413/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Colt Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil; 25 g/L diflufencian
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	63316
Label approval no.	63316/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Triathlon Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L MCPA; 150 g/L bromoxynil; 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68602
Label approval no.	68602/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Bronco MA-X Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L bromoxynil; 280 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69186
Label approval no.	69186/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Bronco 400 Herbicide
Active constituent	400 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	80801
Label approval no.	80801/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Fairway Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA; 140 g/L bromoxynil; 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	82265
Label approval no.	82265/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Quadrant Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L MCPA; 240 g/L bromoxynil; 20 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	85692
Label approval no.	85692/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Monsoon Herbicide
Active constituent	300 g/L bromoxynil; 150 g/L fluroxypyr
Applicant name	ADAMA Australia Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	050 328 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	92864
Label approval no.	92864/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	AgMerch Bromoxynil 250 & Diflufenican 25 Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil; 25 g/L diflufencian
Applicant name	Agmerch Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	645 371 017
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	91785
Label approval no.	91785/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Novaguard Bromoxynil-MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Agoceania Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	649 344 141
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68371
Label approval no.	68371/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	AW Derail 275 EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Agri West Pty Limited
Applicant ACN	108 899 181
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66790
Label approval no.	66790/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Agro-Essence Brom-DFF Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Agro-Alliance (Australia) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	130 864 603
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	94158
Label approval no.	94158/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Agro-Essence Bromoxynil-MCPA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Agro-Alliance (Australia) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	130 864 603
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	86861
Label approval no.	86861/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Barmac Bindii Killer Selective Weedkiller
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	41091
Label approval no.	41091/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Triple Time Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66129
Label approval no.	66129/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Barmac Triplet Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Australian Agribusiness (Holdings) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	135 355 958
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67538
Label approval no.	67538/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	AC Swat Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Axichem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	131 628 594
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69797
Label approval no.	69797/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	AC Difnil 275 EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Axichem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	131 628 594
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	80824
Label approval no.	80824/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	AC Brag Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Axichem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	131 628 594
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81113
Label approval no.	81113/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Jaguar Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Bayer CropScience Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 226 022
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	40383
Label approval no.	40383/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Velocity Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	210 g/L bromoxynil, 37.5 g/L pyrasulfatole
Applicant name	Bayer CropScience Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 226 022
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	62444
Label approval no.	62444/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Buctril 200 EC Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Bayer CropScience Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 226 022
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	91548
Label approval no.	91548/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Campbell Stature Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L MCPA, 150 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Colin Campbell (Chemical) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	000 045 590
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	90249
Label approval no.	90249/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Bromo 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	58836
Label approval no.	58836/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Ruger Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	64334
Label approval no.	64334/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Brom M Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	64809
Label approval no.	64809/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Soar Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L MCPA, 150 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69103
Label approval no.	69103/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Howitzer Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 250 g/L MCPA, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81337
Label approval no.	81337/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Conquest Bromo 400 EC Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	400 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Conquest Crop Protection Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	098 814 932
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	93415
Label approval no.	93415/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Smart Bromoxynil-MCPA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Crop Smart Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	093 927 961
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	86896
Label approval no.	86896/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	CropSure Jagged Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	CropSure Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	643 829 190
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	93616
Label approval no.	93616/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Spalding Bromoxynil-MCPA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	DGL Environmental Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	002 802 646
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	83461
Label approval no.	83461/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Spalding DFF-Brom Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	DGL Environmental Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	002 802 646
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	85976
Label approval no.	85976/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Enviromax Bromoxynil-MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Enviromax Technologies Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	132 643 577
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69397
Label approval no.	69397/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	BroadForce MA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	EnviroMint Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	90749
Label approval no.	90749/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ezycrop Bromoxynil 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Ezycrop Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	156 476 827
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68188
Label approval no.	68188/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ezycrop Bromoxynil-MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Ezycrop Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	156 476 827
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81165
Label approval no.	81165/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Farmalinx Bromoxy 200 EC Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Farmalinx Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 353 245
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	64318
Label approval no.	64318/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Farmalinx Meercat Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Farmalinx Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 353 245
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69621
Label approval no.	69621/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Farmalinx Bromoxapac Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Farmalinx Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 353 245
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	70206
Label approval no.	70206/RV2024 and 70206/RV2024A (one product with 2 labels)
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Fosterra Bromoxynil/MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Fosterra Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	132 334 920
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67748
Label approval no.	67748/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Choice Jackal Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Grow Choice Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	161 264 884
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84401
Label approval no.	84401/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Choice Launder MA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Grow Choice Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	161 264 884
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84403
Label approval no.	84403/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Hemani Bromoxynil-MCPA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Hemani Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	634 346 357
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	85419
Label approval no.	85419/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Imtrade Trichem Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	090 151 134
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	53818
Label approval no.	53818/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Imtrade Bromox 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	090 151 134
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	59666
Label approval no.	59666/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Imtrade Bromox MA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	090 151 134
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	61593
Label approval no.	61593/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Imtrade Cougar Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	090 151 134
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	65273
Label approval no.	65273/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	KD Plant Care Difox CF Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	KD Plant Care Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	134 592 804
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	91068
Label approval no.	91068/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Kenso Agcare Bromoxynil M Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Kenso Corporation (M) Sdn. Bhd.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66163
Label approval no.	66163/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Kenso Agcare Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Kenso Corporation (M) Sdn. Bhd.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66395
Label approval no.	66395/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Kenso Agcare Lobak Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Kenso Corporation (M) Sdn. Bhd.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66672
Label approval no.	66672/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Kenso Agcare Three-Way Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Kenso Corporation (M) Sdn. Bhd.
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67012
Label approval no.	67012/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Novaguard Bromoxynil 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Novaguard Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	153 121 156
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67961
Label approval no.	67961/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Nufarm Bromicide MA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	31464
Label approval no.	31464/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Nufarm Bromoxynil 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	31614
Label approval no.	31614/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Nufarm Broadside Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	49908
Label approval no.	49908/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Nufarm Flight Herbicide
Active constituent	350 g/L MCPA, 210 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	65242
Label approval no.	65242/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Bentley Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68142
Label approval no.	68142/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Nufarm Maya Herbicide
Active constituent	402 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nufarm Australia Limited
Applicant ACN	004 377 780
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	88302
Label approval no.	88302/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	62204
Label approval no.	62204/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Diflu-Brom Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	64315
Label approval no.	64315/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Brom-M Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	65504
Label approval no.	65504/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Bromo 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	66987
Label approval no.	66987/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Relyon Diflu-Brom Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81792
Label approval no.	81792/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Relyon Bromo 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	82951
Label approval no.	82951/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Trident Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 250 g/L MCPA, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	83497
Label approval no.	83497/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Bolt MA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84601
Label approval no.	84601/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Bromoxynil 400 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	88731
Label approval no.	88731/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Brom M Plus Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L bromoxynil, 280 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	88732
Label approval no.	88732/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm MCPA Bro-Pic Herbicide
Active constituent	350 g/L MCPA, 210 g/L bromoxynil, 35 g/L picolinafen
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	91474
Label approval no.	91474/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm MCPA Bro-Di Herbicide
Active constituent	280 g/L MCPA, 140 g/L bromoxynil, 40 g/L dicamba
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	92082
Label approval no.	92082/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Genfarm Bromoxynil 400 EC Herbicide
Active constituent	400 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited
Applicant ACN	008 743 217
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	93969
Label approval no.	93969/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Opal DFF Brom Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Opal Australasia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	103 454 879
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84286
Label approval no.	84286/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ozcrop Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Oz Crop Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 656 431
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68441
Label approval no.	68441/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ozcrop Brom-Diflu EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Oz Crop Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 656 431
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	86739
Label approval no.	86739/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ozcrop Bromo/MCPA Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Oz Crop Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 656 431
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	88790
Label approval no.	88790/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Surefire Buffalo, Bindi, & Broadleaf Weedkiller
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	PCT Holdings Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 023 962
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	80024
Label approval no.	80024/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Surefire Decimate Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	PCT Holdings Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 023 962
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84186
Label approval no.	84186/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Superway Buffalo Soldier Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Pooma Fertilizers Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	625 414 164
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	84106
Label approval no.	84106/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Sabakem Bromoxynil 200EC Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Sabakem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	151 682 138
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69265
Label approval no.	69265/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Sabakem Reckon-B 275EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Sabakem Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	151 682 138
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69269
Label approval no.	69269/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Sanonda Herbicide Bromoxynil 200EC
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Sanonda (Australia) Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	059 813 973
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	64335
Label approval no.	64335/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Rainbow Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Shandong Rainbow International Co Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67052
Label approval no.	67052/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Bropac Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Shandong Rainbow International Co Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81524
Label approval no.	81524/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Brocan Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L
Applicant name	Shandong Rainbow International Co Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81611
Label approval no.	81611/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Kelpie DFF + Brom MX Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Sinochem International Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	160 164 616
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	82057
Label approval no.	82057/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Ultron 200EC Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Sunrise Crop Science Co. Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	88950
Label approval no.	88950/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Vibranium 275 Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Sunrise Crop Science Co. Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	90266
Label approval no.	90266/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Talinor Herbicide
Active constituent	175 g/L bromoxynil, 37.5 g/L bicyclopyrone, 9.4 g/L cloquintocet-mexyl
Applicant name	Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	002 933 717
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	82256
Label approval no.	82256/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Titan Bromoxynil 200 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	61796
Label approval no.	61796/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Titan Bromoxynil MA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	62641
Label approval no.	62641/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Apparent Bromoxynil 200 Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	67042
Label approval no.	67042/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Apparent Bromoxynil + MCPA Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	68401
Label approval no.	68401/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Titan Diflufenican 25 + Bromoxynil 250 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69416
Label approval no.	69416/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Apparent Beamer Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	81467
Label approval no.	81467/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Titan Triforto EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 250 g/L MCPA, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	Titan Ag Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	122 081 574
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	93011
Label approval no.	93011/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Tybalt 275 EC Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L diflufenican
Applicant name	UPL Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	066 391 384
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	70310
Label approval no.	70310/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Weed Force Buffalo & Couch Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	200 g/L bromoxynil, 200 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Weed Force Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	602 207 152
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	85505
Label approval no.	85505/RV2024
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	Swan DFF 25 & Brom 250 Selective Herbicide
Active constituent	250 g/L bromoxynil, 25 g/L MCPA
Applicant name	Swan Chemical Holdings Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	669 863 067
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	94448
Label approval no.	94448/RV25
Summary of variation	Update label to amend signal heading to S7 and amend storage instructions

Veterinary chemical products and approved labels

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has registered or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the registration in respect of the following products and has approved the label or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval in respect of the containers for the chemical product, with effect from the dates shown.

Table 4: Veterinary products based on existing active constituents

Application no.	145778
Product name	Farmers' Own Thiacloprid Pour-On for Sheep
Active constituent	10 g/L thiacloprid
Applicant name	Arrovet Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	674 072 532
Date of registration	5 February 2025
Product registration no.	95480
Label approval no.	95480/145778
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Registration of a 10 g/L thiacloprid pour-on product for the control of neonicotinoid susceptible and IGR resistant strains of body lice (Bovicola ovis) on shorn sheep up to 7 days off shears

Application no.	144985
Product name	Fli-Guard Extra Spray On Sheep Blowfly Treatment
Active constituent	65 g/L dicyclanil
Applicant name	Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	156 476 425
Date of registration	7 February 2025
Product registration no.	95211
Label approval no.	95211/144985
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Registration of a 65 g/L dicyclanil Spray-On Sheep Blowfly Treatment

Table 5: Variations of registration – veterinary chemical products

Application no.	145694
Product name	Osurnia Ear Gel for Dogs
Active constituents	Each tube (1.2 g) contains: 10 mg terbinafine, 10 mg florfenicol, 1 mg betamethasone acetate
Applicant name	Dechra Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of variation	31 January 2025
Product registration no.	69931
Label approval no.	69931/145694
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the relevant particulars of a registered chemical product and label approval to include a contraindication against use in cats and aligning the label statements with the current Veterinary Labelling Code

Application no.	146400
Product name	Promectin Plus Allwormer Paste for Horses
Active constituents	46.2 mg/g praziquantel, 3.7 mg/g abamectin
Applicant name	Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	156 476 425
Date of variation	31 January 2025
Product registration no.	51094
Label approval no.	51094/146400
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the relevant particulars of the product and the label

Application no.	145753
Product name	Imax Gold Liquid Tapewormer, Broad Spectrum Wormer and Boticide for Horses
Active constituents	75 mg/mL praziquantel, 10 mg/mL ivermectin
Applicant name	Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	076 745 198
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	58640
Label approval no.	58640/145753
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the relevant particulars of the product and label by updating the product name, amending the disposal instructions and aligning the label with the current Veterinary Labelling Code

Application no.	145717
Product name	Penethaject Antibiotic Injection
Active constituent	15 g/vial penethamate hydriodide
Applicant name	Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	076 745 198
Date of variation	7 February 2025
Product registration no.	59193
Label approval no.	59193/145717
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product	Variation to the relevant particulars of a registered chemical product and label approval to align the label statements with the current Veterinary Labelling Code and change the product label company contact details

Poisons Standard – Veterinary label variations

The APVMA has updated relevant labels to meet the schedules of the Poisons Standard, as administered by the Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA).

The *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025* is the current edition. This supersedes the *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - October 2024) Instrument 2024*.

The *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025* included changes to the scheduling of animal blood products as detailed in the <u>Explanatory Statement</u> supporting the *Therapeutic Goods (Poisons Standard - February 2025) Instrument 2025.*

Table 6: Veterinary label variations by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	EquiPlas Equine Gamma Globulins
Active constituent	22 g/L equine gamma globulins
Applicant name	Plasvacc Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 547 841
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	55771
Label approval no.	55771/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	CaniPlas Fresh Frozen Canine Plasma
Active constituent	10 g/L canine gamma globulins
Applicant name	Plasvacc Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 547 841
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	56329
Label approval no.	56329/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	NeoK9Cell
Active constituent	≥ 500 mL/L canine erythrocytes
Applicant name	Australian Animal Blood Bank Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	140 128 990
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69197
Label approval no.	69197/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	NeoK9Plas
Active constituent	Canine plasma containing ≥ 45 g/L total plasma protein
Applicant name	Australian Animal Blood Bank Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	140 128 990
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	69198
Label approval no.	69198/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	UniPlas - Canine
Active constituent	≥ 150 mL/bag canine plasma
Applicant name	Plasvacc Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 547 841
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	59223
Label approval no.	59223/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Application no.	N/A - variation by the APVMA under s29A of the Agvet Code
Product name	UniPRBC Canine
Active constituent	≥ 500 mL/L canine erythrocytes (RBC)
Applicant name	Plasvacc Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	099 547 841
Date of variation	3 February 2025
Product registration no.	60275
Label approval no.	60275/RV24
Summary of variation	Variation of registration and label approval to add appropriate signal headings for poisons scheduling, add a prescribing statement and modify administration, storage and disposal statements

Approved active constituents

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has approved or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval of the following active constituents, with effect from the dates shown.

Table 7: Approved active constituents

Application no.	146453
Active constituent	Levamisole hydrochloride
Applicant name	Jiangsu Quality Horizons Pharmtech Co Ltd
Applicant ACN	N/A
Date of approval	29 January 2025
Approval no.	95585
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent	Approval of the active constituent levamisole hydrochloride for use in veterinary chemical products

Application no.	146479
Active constituent	Tolfenamic acid
Applicant name	Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	006 949 480
Date of approval	29 January 2025
Approval no.	95599
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent	Approval of the active constituent tolfenamic acid for use in veterinary chemical products

Application no.	144753
Active constituent	Clodinafop propargyl
Applicant name	Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	002 933 717
Date of approval	30 January 2025
Approval no.	95124
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent	Approval of the active constituent clodinafop propargyl for use in agricultural chemical products

Application no.	145917
Active constituent	Disodium cobalt EDTA
Applicant name	Owtbac Australia Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	679 042 098
Date of approval	30 January 2025
Approval no.	95513
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent	Approval of the active constituent disodium cobalt EDTA for use in veterinary chemical products

Application no.	138742
Active constituent	Abamectin
Applicant name	Pullulo Pharm Pty Ltd
Applicant ACN	622 530 983
Date of approval	5 February 2025
Approval no.	93327
Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent	Approval of a new source of the active constituent abamectin for use in veterinary chemical products

Licensing of veterinary chemical manufacturers

Pursuant to Part 8 of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code (Agvet Code), scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has taken action with respect to the licensing of the following veterinary chemical manufacturers with effect from the dates shown.

For a comprehensive listing of all licensed manufacturers please see the APVMA website.

New licenses

The APVMA has issued the following licenses under subsection 123(1) of the Agvet Code:

Table 8: New licenses issued by the APVMA under subsection 123(1) of the Agvet Code

Company name	Licence number	Company ACN/ABN	Address	Product types	Steps of manufacture	Date issued
Department of Energy, Environment and Climate Action	1125	90 719 052 204	Pig Services Centre 1 – 7 Taylor St Epsom VIC 3551	Category 1: Sterile products for injection and Immunobiologicals	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, bacterial fermentation, fungal fermentation, formulation including blending, aseptic filling, sterilisation (heat and chemical), analysis and testing (physical, chemical, microbiological, sterility, immunobiological, serological and haemolysin assay), packaging, labelling, storage, release from manufacture and release for supply	15 January 2025
Symbio Laboratories Pty Ltd	6173	079 645 015	44 – 52 Brandl Street Eight Mile Plains QLD 4113	Category 6: All dosage forms	Analysis and testing (physical, chemical, endotoxin, microbial and sterility test)	15 January 2025
CBE Pure Solutions Pty Ltd	1126	651 336 640	5 William Street Ferntree Gully VIC 3156	Category 1: Sterile products for Injection (Sterilisation by Filtration and Aseptic Filling) Category 2: Gels, Sprays, Liquids (oral, topical), and Suspensions	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, sterilisation by filtration, aseptic filling, filling, analysis and testing (physical, microbiological, endotoxin testing, and sterility testing), packaging, labelling, repackaging, relabelling, storage, and release for supply	23 December 2024
Pia Pharma Pty Ltd	6243	150 999 974	Unit 1, 148 Tennyson Memorial Avenue Tennyson QLD 4105	Category 6: All dosage forms	Analysis and testing (physical and chemical) and release for supply	20 January 2025
Bioproperties Pty. Ltd.*	1061	007 303 728	11-15 Moores Road Glenorie NSW 2157	Category 1: Immunobiologicals, sterile diluents	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, management of donor animals, virus cultivation, mycoplasma cultivation, bacterial fermentation, oocyst antigen production,	19 October 2022

^{*}Listing is a rectification of the new licence being previously omitted from the Gazette.

Company name	Licence number	Company ACN/ABN	Address	Product types	Steps of manufacture	Date issued
					oocyst processing, formulation including blending, aseptic filling, filling, packaging, labelling, microbiological reduction treatment (heat, chemical, filtration), sterilisation (heat, chemical, filtration), freeze-drying, analysis and testing (physical, immunobiological, microbiological, oocyst counts), storage and release for supply	
Arthropharm Pty Ltd*	1107	003 261 907	105-113 Bronte Road Bondi Junction NSW 2022	Category 1: Sterile products for injection	Quality Assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, aseptic filling, packaging, secondary packaging, labelling, sterilisation (heat, filtration), analysis and testing (physical, chemical, endotoxin, microbiological and sterility) and storage and release for supply	8 May 2020
Balhan Industrial Co. Proprietary Limited*	2111	004 705 435	81 – 89 Buckley Grove Moolap VIC 3220	Category 2: Powders and liquids	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, packaging, labelling, analysis and testing (physical and chemical), storage and release for supply	4 April 2019
Colbar QSR Pty Ltd*	2158	080 075 921	86 Waterview Close Dandenong South VIC 3175	Category 2: Liquids Category 3: Liquids, pastes, sprays and powders	Quality Assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, packaging, labelling, analysis and testing (physical and microbiological), storage and release for supply	3 February 2023
Ranvet Pty. Limited*	2167	001 606 033	10–12 Green Street Banksmeadow NSW 2019	Category 2: Powders and liquids Category 3: Supplements	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, packaging, labelling, storage and release for supply	12 February 2020
Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd*	2188	003 268 871	18–22 Denison Street Crookwell NSW 2583	Category 2: Tablets, pastes, sprays, liquids, suspensions, creams/lotions, ointments, gels, granules and powders Category 3: Liquids, pastes and sprays Category 4: Premixes and supplements	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, granulation, wet milling of powders, dry milling, filling, packaging, labelling, strip, blister and sachet packaging, tableting, analysis and testing (physical and chemical) and storage	5 March 2020
QPharma Pty Ltd*	2211	145 418 882	118 Links Avenue South	Category 2: Tablets, creams, lotions,	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials,	23 June 2021

 $^{^{\}star}$ Listing is a rectification of the new licence being previously omitted from the Gazette.

Company name	Licence number	Company ACN/ABN	Address	Product types	Steps of manufacture	Date issued
			Eagle Farm QLD 4009	ointments, pastes, gels, powders, sprays, liquids and suspensions Category 3: Liquids, sprays, powders, and tablets (soluble for aquarium)	formulation including blending, dry milling, wet milling, granulation, filling, tableting, packaging, labelling, secondary packaging, secondary labelling, relabelling, blister packaging, analysis and testing (physical), storage and release for supply	
WSD Agribusiness Pty. Ltd.*	2231	600 111 135	7 Koojan Avenue South Guildford, Perth WA 6055	Category 2: Liquids, sprays, and suspensions Category 3: Liquids, powders, and sprays Category 4: Premixes, and supplements	Quality Assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, packaging, labelling, analysis and testing (chemical and physical), storage and release for supply	3 August 2023
Animal Pharma Pty Ltd*	2243	150 842 596	60 Pile Road Somersby NSW 2250	Category 2: Palatable ingestible chews	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, dry milling, filling, packaging, labelling, blister and sachet packaging, pellet extrusion, analysis and testing (physical, chemical and endotoxin), storage and release for supply	7 February 2020
Parafarm Pty Ltd*	2246	161 661 696	Factory 2, 3 Bray Street Hastings VIC 3915	Category 2: Powders and liquids Category 3: Liquids and powders Category 4: Premixes and supplements	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, dry milling, packaging, labelling, repackaging, relabelling, analysis and testing (physical), storage and release for supply	13 July 2022
Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited*	2249	008 743 217	24-26 Hydrive Close Dandenong VIC 3175	Category 2: Liquids Category 3: Liquids, Suspensions	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, formulation including blending, filling, packaging, labelling, secondary packaging, secondary labelling, repackaging, relabelling, analysis and testing (physical and chemical), storage and release for supply	30 March 2020
Biotest Laboratories Pty. Ltd.*	6036	010 924 571	Unit 1-4, 2 Darnick Street Underwood QLD 4119	Category 6: Analysts and testing (physical, chemical, endotoxin, microbiological and sterility)	Analysts and testing (physical, chemical, endotoxin, microbiological and sterility)	8 October 2014
Wesley Community Services Limited*	6199	164 655 145	211 Victoria Road Dundas NSW 2117	Category 6: All non- sterile and sterile dosage forms	Secondary packaging, secondary labelling, analysis and testing (physical), and storage	26 November 2021
Delta Laboratories Pty Limited*	6234	050 324 742	9 Chivers Road Somersby NSW 2250	Category 6: All dosage forms	Quality assurance (QA) of raw materials, sampling, dispensing,	19 May 2022

 $^{^{\}star}$ Listing is a rectification of the new licence being previously omitted from the Gazette.

Company name	Licence number	Company ACN/ABN	Address	Product types	Steps of manufacture	Date issued
					secondary packaging, secondary labelling, analysis and testing (physical and chemical), and storage	
Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited*	6235	008 743 217	Level 5, Building A 26 Talavera Road Macquarie Park NSW 2113	Category 6: All dosage forms	Release for supply	21 September 2020
Eurofins Chemical Analysis Pty Ltd*	6233	114 804 572	6 Monterey Road Dandenong South VIC 3175	Category 6: All dosage forms	Analysis and testing (physical, chemical, microbiological, and endotoxin)	21 September 2020

Licence cancellations

The APVMA has cancelled the following licenses under subsection 127(1) of the Agvet Code:

Table 9: Licenses cancelled by the APVMA under subsection 127(1) of the Agvet Code

Company name	Licence number	Company ACN/ABN	Address	Date cancelled
Department of Jobs, Precincts and Regions	1113	83 295 188 244	Corner of Taylor Street and Midland Highway Epsom VIC 3551	28 January 2025
BVAQ Pry Ltd	6196	004 319 171	Units 3-5 / 352 Macaulay Road Kensington VIC 3031	23 January 2025

APVMA contact

Manufacturing Quality and Licensing Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority GPO Box 574 Canberra ACT 2601

Phone: +61 2 6770 2301 **Email:** mls@apvma.gov.au

^{*}Listing is a rectification of the new licence being previously omitted from the Gazette.

Amendments to the APVMA MRL Standard

The Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority (APVMA) approves maximum residue limits (MRLs) of agricultural and veterinary chemicals in agricultural produce, particularly produce entering the food chain. The MRLs approved by the APVMA are associated with a regulatory decision to register a product, grant a permit approval, or as an outcome from a review decision and are set out in the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (MRL Standard for Residues of Chemical Products) Instrument 2023.* The *MRL Standard* lists MRLs of substances that may arise from the approved use of agricultural and veterinary chemical products containing those substances on commodities used for human consumption as well as livestock feeds. The *MRL Standard* also provides the relevant residue definitions to which these MRLs apply. There may be situations where the residue definition for monitoring and enforcement is different to the definition used for dietary risk assessment purposes.

MRLs are set at levels which are not likely to be exceeded if the agricultural or veterinary chemicals are used in accordance with approved label instructions. In considering MRLs and variation to MRLs, the APVMA takes into account studies on chemistry, metabolism, analytical methodology, residues, toxicology, good agricultural practice and dietary exposure. In approving MRLs, the APVMA is satisfied, from dietary exposure assessment, that the levels set are not an undue hazard to human health.

The APVMA has amended the MRL Standard and the changes will have affect the day after the instrument is registered.

Details of the amendment can be found in the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (MRL Standard for Residues of Chemical Products) Amendment Instrument* (No. 1) 2025.

The amendments will be incorporated into the compilation of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (MRL Standard for Residues of Chemical Products) Instrument 2023.

The MRL Standard is accessible via the Federal Register of Legislation website.

For further information please contact:

MRL Contact Officer Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority GPO Box 574 Canberra ACT 2601

Phone: +61 2 6770 2300 Email: enquiries@apvma.gov.au

Proposal to amend Schedule 20 in the Australian New Zealand Food Standards Code

In the previous notice on page 48 of APVMA Gazette No. 4, the APVMA gazetted amendments which it has approved to vary maximum residue limits (MRLs) for substances contained in agricultural and veterinary chemical products as set out in the APVMA's MRL Standard.

Under section 82 of the *Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991*, the APVMA is proposing to incorporate those variations (Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code *(MRL Standard)* Amendment Instrument 2025 (No. 1)) to MRLs into Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits in the Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code.

MRLs contained in Schedule 20 provide the limits for residues of agricultural and veterinary chemicals that may legitimately occur in foods. By this means Schedule 20 permits the sale of treated foods and protects public health and safety by minimising residues in foods consistent with the effective control of pests and diseases.

The APVMA and Food Standards Australia New Zealand (FSANZ) are satisfied, based on dietary exposure assessments and current health standards, that the proposed limits are not harmful to public health.

The agreement between the Australian Government and the New Zealand Government concerning a Joint Food Standards System excludes MRLs for agricultural and veterinary chemicals in food from the system setting joint food standards. Australia and New Zealand independently and separately develop MRLs for agricultural and veterinary chemicals in food.

A Sanitary and Phytosanitary (SPS) notification to the World Trade Organization (WTO) will be made.

The APVMA invites comment on these proposals. Details on how to make a submission appear near the end of this notice, below the details of the proposed amendment.

The APVMA will consider any public comments made in response to this proposal. If the APVMA decides to proceed with the proposal, it will further notify any variations it makes to Schedule 20 in the APVMA Gazette. The variations will take effect as from the date of that subsequent notice.

Proposed variation to Schedule 20 in the Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code

18 February 2025

Note: Subsection 82(2) of the *Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991* provides that variations to standards are legislative instruments, but are not subject to disallowance or sunsetting.

To commence: on a	gazettal of variation
-------------------	-----------------------

Schedule	20	Maximum	Residue	Limits
Julicaule	20	IVIGALITUITI	INCOINT	LIIIII

[1] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Aclonifen) Omit: Triticale T*0.01 Substitute: Triticale *0.01 [2] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Dithiocarbamates) Insert: T1 Swede Turnip, garden T1 [3] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Fluvalinate) Insert: Macadamia nut *0.01

[4] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Imazamox)

Insert:

Maize cereals T*0.02

[5] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Pyraclostrobin)

Insert:

Cotton seed T0.1

[6] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Pyroxasulfone)

Omit:

Substitute:

Cereal grains [except maize; *0.01

popcorn and sweet corns]

0----

Cereal grains [except maize; *0.02

popcorn and sweet corns]

[7] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Spinetoram)

Omit:

Cacao beans *0.01 Ginger, root T0.02

Substitute:

Cacao bean 0.05 Ginger, root 0.02

Invitation for submissions

Written submissions are invited from interested individuals and organisations to assist the APVMA in considering the proposal to vary Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits in the Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code.

Submissions should be strictly confined to relevant matters that the APVMA must consider (such as public health and safety) which are associated with the occurrence of the proposed residues in foods. Comments received outside these grounds will not be considered by the APVMA.

Claims made in submissions should be supported wherever possible by referencing or including relevant studies, research findings, trials and surveys. Technical information should be in sufficient detail to allow independent scientific assessment.

Submissions must be made in writing and should be clearly marked as a 'submission on the proposed amendment to Schedule 20' and quote the correct amendment number.

Deadline for public submissions

Submissions must be received by 18 March 2025 (28 days from date Gazette published). Submissions received after this deadline will only be considered by prior arrangement or if agreement for an extension has been given prior to this closing date. Agreement to an extension of time will only be given if extraordinary circumstances warrant an extension to the submission period.

Please note: submissions will be published on the APVMA's website, unless you have asked for the submission to remain confidential, or if the APVMA chooses at its discretion not to publish any submissions received (refer to the <u>public consultation coversheet</u>).

Please lodge your submission using the <u>public consultation coversheet</u>, which provides options for how your submission will be published.

Note that all APVMA documents are subject to the access provisions of the *Freedom of Information Act 1982* and may be required to be released under that Act should a request for access be made.

For further information please contact:

MRL Contact Officer Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority GPO Box 574 Canberra ACT 2601

Phone: +61 2 6770 2300

Email: enquiries@apvma.gov.au

Privacy

For information on how the APVMA manages personal information when you make a submission, see our Privacy Policy.

Variations to Schedule 20 of the Australian New Zealand Food Standards Code

The APVMA has previously gazetted particular amendments which it had made to the APVMA MRL Standard and which have been proposed as variations to maximum residue limits (MRLs) for substances contained in agricultural and veterinary chemical products as set out as in Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits of the Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code. This notice pertains to proposal (No. 4) gazetted on 12 November 2024 (No. APVMA 23).

Submissions have been sought on these proposals and the APVMA has written separately to each person or organisation that made a submission. All matters raised in the submissions have been resolved.

Under subsection 82(1) of the *Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991*, the APVMA has, by legislative instrument, incorporated these variations to MRLs into Schedule 20. A copy of the Amendment Instrument (No. APVMA 4, 2024) accompanies this notice. For a complete and up-to-date version of Schedule 20, including these amendments together with their Explanatory Statement, please refer to the <u>Federal Register of Legislation</u>.

Based on dietary exposure assessments and current health standards, the APVMA and Food Standards Australia New Zealand (FSANZ) are satisfied that these MRLs are not harmful to public health. MRLs contained in Schedule 20 provide the limits for residues of agricultural and veterinary chemicals that may legitimately occur in foods. By this means, Schedule 20 permits the sale of treated foods and protects public health by minimising residues in foods consistent with the effective control of pests and diseases.

The agreement between the Australian Government and the New Zealand Government concerning a Joint Food Standards System, excludes MRLs for agricultural and veterinary chemicals in food from the system setting joint food standards. Australia and New Zealand independently and separately develop MRLs for agricultural and veterinary chemicals in food.

A Sanitary and Phytosanitary notification to the World Trade Organization (WTO) was also made in relation to the variations to MRLs in Schedule 20 and no comment was received in response to that notice OR comment was received in response to that notice which has been addressed.

A copy of these variations have been given to FSANZ.

The variations take effect as from the date of this notice.

This notice is published in accordance with subsection 82(7) of the Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991.

For further information please contact:

MRL Contact Officer Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority GPO Box 574 Canberra ACT 2601

Phone: +61 2 6770 2300 Email: enquiries@apvma.gov.au

Privacy

For information on how the APVMA manages personal information when you make a submission, see our Privacy Policy.



Australian Government

Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority

Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code — Schedule 20 — Maximum residue limits Variation Instrument No. APVMA 1, 2025

I, Sheila Logan, delegate of the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority, acting in accordance with my powers under subsection 11(1) of the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals* (*Administration*) *Act 1992*, make this instrument for the purposes of subsection 82(1) of the *Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991*.

Sheila Logan

Delegate of the Chief Executive Officer of the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority

Dated this twelfth day of February 2025

Part 1 Preliminary

1 Name of instrument

This instrument is the *Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code* — *Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits Variation Instrument No. APVMA 1, 2025* (Amendment Instrument).

2 Commencement

In accordance with subsection 82(8) of the *Food Standards Australia New* Zealand Act 1991, this instrument commences on the day it is published in the Gazette.

Note:

A copy of the variations made by the Amendment Instrument was published in the Commonwealth of Australia Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Gazette.

3 Object

The object of this instrument is for the APVMA to make variations to Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits in the *Australia New Zealand Food Standards Code* to include or change maximum residue limits pertaining to agricultural and veterinary chemical products.

4 Interpretation

In this instrument: —

APVMA means the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority established by section 6 of the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals* (*Administration*) *Act* 1992; and

Principal Instrument means Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits in the *Australia New Zealand Food Standard Code* as defined in Section 4 of the *Food Standards Australia New Zealand Act 1991* being the Code published in *Gazette* No. P 27 on 27 August 1987 together with any amendments of the standards in that Code. Schedule 20 was published in the *Food Standards Gazette* FSC 96 on Thursday 10 April 2015 and was registered as a legislative instrument on 1 April 2015 (F2015L00468).

Part 2 Variations to Schedule 20— Maximum Residue Limits

5 Variations to Schedule 20

The Schedule to this instrument sets out the variations made to the Principal Instrument by this instrument.

Schedule

Variations to Schedule 20 – Maximum residue limits

Schedule 20 Maximum Residue Limits

[1] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agyet chemical: [Flubendiamide])

Omit 'Sum of flubendiamide and 3-iodo-N-(2-methyl-4-[1,2,2,2-tetrafluoro-1-(trifluoromethyl)ethyl]phenyl) phthalimide, expressed as flubendiamide', substitute 'sum of flubendiamide and flubendiamide-iodophthalimide, expressed as flubendiamide'

[2] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Spiromesifen)

Omit 'Sum of spiromesifen and 4-hydroxy-3-(2,4,6-trimethylphenyl)-1-oxaspiro[4.4]non-3-en-2-one, expressed as spiromesifen', substitute 'sum of spiromesifen and 4-hydroxy-3-(2,4,6-trimethylphenyl)-1-oxaspiro[4.4]non-3-en-2-one (spiromesifen- enol), expressed as spiromesifen'.

[3] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Spiromesifen)

Insert the following food commodities and associated MRLs in alphabetical order:

Pome fruits 0.5
Stone fruits 0.6

[4] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Cyclaniliprole)

Insert:

Avocado 0.2

[5] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Cyflumetofen)

Insert:

Cucumber T0.5

[6] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agyet chemical: Diafenthiuron)

Omit:

Soya bean (dry) T0.3

[7] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agyet chemical: Diafenthiuron)

Insert the following food commodities and associated MRLs in alphabetical order

Cereal grains T*0.01
Pulses T*0.01

[8] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Ethephon)

Omit:

Wheat T1

[9] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Flumethrin)

Omit:

Honey T*0.005

Substitute:

Honey *0.003

[10] Section S20—3 (table entry for Agvet chemical: Prosulfocarb)

Omit:

Safflower seed T*0.1

Agvet chemical voluntary recall: DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide

Product name: DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide

APVMA registration number: 87293

APVMA approved label number: 118050

Batch numbers: EUA2K2672, EUA2K2680

Sold by: pest control retailers nationally between 1 October 2024 to 13 February 2025.

On 13 February 2025, Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd (ACN 002 933 717) initiated a voluntary recall under section 106 of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994 (Cth) in relation to the chemical product described above.

Reason for voluntary recall

The presence of crystals has been discovered in 1 L packs of DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide (batch numbers EUA2K2672, EUA2K2680) which may cause blockages in application equipment. No other batches are affected.

Hazard

The sediment formed by the crystals may affect the expected performance of DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide (batch numbers EUA2K2672, EUA2K2680) and may lead to blockages in application equipment reducing the effectiveness of the product.

What to do if in possession of this chemical product

DO NOT use DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide from batch numbers EUA2K2672, EUA2K2680. Return unopened or partially used containers of DEMAND® 100CS Insecticide from the recalled batch to the retail outlet, from where the product was purchased, for a full refund.

More information

Visit the APVMA website to view the notice of voluntary recall for the chemical product described above.

The APVMA publishes a list of <u>agvet chemical recall notices</u> on its website and provides a <u>subscription option</u> to be notified by email when a new recall notice is published.

Contact

Questions about this voluntary recall should be directed to:

Syngenta Customer Service **Phone**: 1800 022 035